
1 
Fe

br
ua

ry
  2

01
7 

 C
on

se
cu

ti
ve

 N
um

be
r 

20
9

 The Neuroscience News 2017 No.1

The Japan Neuroscience Society, since 1974http://www.jnss.org - 31 -

Tom Macpherson

Annual meeting of the Society for Neuroscience (SfN) in 

San Diego, USA. I was awarded a travel grant through 

the Japan Neuroscience Society to present the research 

that I had been conducting during my postdoctoral 

position at Kyoto University. As part of this travel grant, 

on the 12th Nov, me and the other recipients of the JNS-

SfN exchange travel award, alongside members of the 

SfN-IBRO international travel award and the Latin 

America Training Programme (LATP), participated in an 

International Fellows Orientation Session. We began 

the session by each introducing ourselves and talking 

about what we hoped to achieve at the meeting. We 
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development. Additionally, this meeting gave me a 

chance expand my knowledge the use of 

microendoscopes to visualize brain activity in real-time. 

A wide range of labs, including those of Peter Kalivas, 

Kenji Doya, and Anatol Kreitzer, were presenting new 

data using this technique, and this meeting gave me a 

great opportunity to speak to researchers and industry 

representatives that had invaluable knowledge of how 

to effectively use this equipment.

Finally, on the morning of the 16th Nov, I had the 

opportunity to give a nanosymposium talk about my 

research exploring the role of dopamine D2 receptor-

expressing neurons in the Nucleus Accumbens in 

controlling behavioral flexibility. This was the largest 

talk I had given to date and was a fantastic experience 

that will undoubtedly help me in my future academic 

career. Additionally, the nanosymposium in which I 

spoke included many interesting talks in the field of 

decision-making, ranging from genetic research in 

drosophila and rodents models, to primate and human 

studies using fMRI and EEG recording of brain activity 

during decision-making and learning tasks.

I am very grateful for the opportunity and 

experiences that the JNS-SfN exchange travel award 

provided me with, and I would highly recommend others 

to apply for this award for next year’s SfN meeting.

then received helpful advice about presenting our 

research, networking, and getting the most out of our 

time at SfN, then spent the remaining time practicing 

networking with other researchers. After the orientation 

session I spent some time getting to know my fellow 

JNS-SfN exchange travel award recipients and we 

discussed our different areas of Neuroscience research. 

In the evening of the 12th we all participated in an 

International Fellows Poster Session where we 

presented our research to SfN attendees. This was a 

great opportunity to talk in depth with those that came to 

visit my poster and to gather some useful feedback on 

my experiments. 

During the remainder of the meeting I divided my 

time between the poster sessions, minisymposiums, 

nanosymposiums, and plenary talks. A particular 

highlight for me was the talk by Yasmin Hurd about the 

epigenetics of drug addiction. This topic lies close to my 

own research interests and there were many interesting 

insights regarding the effects of drugs (particularly 

cannabis and opiates) and the environment on the 

brains of humans and animals at various stages of 


